MESA REGAL TENNIS CLUB

Mesa, AZ

MEETING MINUTES
November 8, 2021
A meeting of the Mesa Regal Tennis Club (MRTC) was called to order by Acting President Ken Borle on Monday, November 8, 2021 at 4:30 pm at the tennis skybox.  A member quorum was determined to be present.
Members from Apache Wells/Val Vista were welcomed to their first club meeting.  Welcomed also were all the newly arrived, especially our Canadian members who couldn’t come last year.

A Moment of Remembrance was observed for ailing or deceased members, friends, and family.
Secretary’s Report:  Secretary Diane Borle reported that the meeting Minutes of March 1, 2021 were posted at the Skybox bulletin board and on the club website.  Since no changes were made, the minutes stand approved as posted.
Treasurer’s Report:  Cyndi Griffiths reported that the cost of tennis balls increased substantially this year, and has put that line item over budget.  However, we didn’t purchase any balls last year, so there is a cushion.
Membership:  Sue Yoggerst reported that we currently have 105 members that include 35 Apache Wells/Val Vista players, and four lifetime members. Players were reminded to sign up for membership, especially before they play league games.
Courts:  Gerry Mauer reported that thanks to Donna Lamb, we were able to procure tennis balls.  The price, as reported previously, has increased substantially.
Venture Out Tournament – Margie Crofoot reported on last week’s Venture Out tournament.  We had 10 teams entered and several were medal winning finalists.  The next tournament is the SVE Holiday Tournament the week before Christmas.  A new tournament coordinator is needed.
Coaching – Loretta Marx announced the formation of coaching clinics headed by Donna Lamb.  Several of the levels that don’t have coaches will be offered specific sessions on Monday & Tuesday from 1:30-3 pm, and Friday 1:30-3 pm is open to all.  Bob and Cathy Berry are offering a two-handed backhand clinic this coming Sunday, Nov. 14.
Christmas Party – Cathy Berry announced that the Saturday, December 11 MRTC Christmas Party Gala will be held in Regal Hall.  Tickets will be $25 per person, and following dinner, Harry Mathews will get the dancing started.
Acting President’s Report: 
1.
Court status: Repairs to court 3 are done and court 4 should be ready soon.  The net posts on court 6 have risen out of the ground making the ends of the nets 4.5” higher than regulation.  Corrections will be addressed soon.
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2.
Tennis League signup.  Players need to contact their captain and notify them of their availability to play Rec or 10 Cap.
3.
Sunset Grill Food & Coffee – Cal-Am is requiring that coffee must be served, and food packaged individually.  At the December meeting, the club will discuss and on how to proceed with serving coffee and food.
4.
Player evaluations – A committee needs to be formed to do player evaluations.
5.
EVSTL – Due to months of inactivity, all players’ 10 Cap confidence levels have dropped.  This could result in some volatility when 10 Cap competitions begin in January.
6.
Court reservations – Harold Patterson has done a great job building the website’s court play and practice schedule.  When 10 Cap play begins in January, the afternoon schedules may have to be adjusted to start at 12:30 pm instead of noon to accommodate longer league play and tiebreakers.
7.
Open club volunteer positions – As previously reported, there are several key coordinator positions open including a Tournament Coordinator.  Volunteers would be appreciated.
8.
Scorekeepers – More scorekeepers will be needed this year.  

9.
Ken Borle explained the difference between Social and Rec play:  Rec play is organized competitive match play similar to 10 Cap. 

As there was no further business, Acting President Borle called the meeting adjourned at 5:14 p.m.
Minutes respectfully submitted by,
Diane Borle, Secretary
Next Meeting:  December 6, 2021
Upcoming events:

Welcome Back – Nov. 13, 4-7 pm, Sportsplex

Turkey Shoot – Nov. 14, 2 pm, courts and Skybox

Ladies’ Christmas Luncheon – Dec. 4, Royal Hall
